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THEYDON MOUNT

PARISH COUNCIL

Summer 2023 NEWSLETTER

Welcome to the Parish Council's Summer
Newsletter.

The Council continues to focus on the main issues affecting our Parish. We are
continuing with our representations to Essex Highways in relation to proposed speed
limits and traffic calming measures on our roads. As previously mentioned, this is a
slow process. As part of this initiative we are working towards giving the Parish a
more visible identity. Please see the item in this newsletter concerning Parish entry
gates and signage.

We are only a small parish in terms of residents but we are finding that more and
more parishioners are involving themselves in our projects. If you would like to help
in any way, please contact us through the Parish Council email address
theydonmountparishcouncil@gmail.com

Peter Connell
Chair Theydon Mount Parish Council

Litter Pick

On Sunday July 30t our second litter pick of 2023 took place. Thanks to all the
volunteers who took part. Two hours later we had cleared the parish verges of an
incredible amount of rubbish which the council removed almost immediately. We
aim to have at least one more litter pick this year to hopefully keep our Parish
looking clean and tidy.
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Kings Coronation Street Party

Despite the threat of rain, which held off, our street celebrations went ahead
without a hitch on Monday May 8. Having closed off a section of Mount End Road
almost 100 locals and friends turned up with picnics and also enjoyed a BBQ and
Seafood cocktail washed down with Bucks Fizz and copious amounts of ale from
Muddy’s beer stand.

Music and much entertainment was provided by our resident singer Shannon and
the indefatigable Greg & Rachel.
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The village children were entertained royally with a variety of games and an art
project.
Between donations at the beer tent, an excellent raffle and food sales the event
netted just over £400 that will be put towards Parish projects.
It was a patriotic affair and we did the new King proud!
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Parish Road Signs
Road Sign Finger Posts: Our program of replacing and re-furbishing our Parish
finger posts is nearing completion.

As previously reported we have a new finger post by the telephone box in Mount
Road. The post at the top of Mount End Road has been repaired and cleaned. You
may have noticed that the finger post at the junction of Banks Lane & Tawney
Common is missing! After 6 months wait we can now report that Epping Forest
District Council will be installing a brand-new post in the coming weeks.

We are also in the process of replacing the delipidated finger post at the south end of
Mount End Road at the junction of Epping Lane. The Parish has been able to
negotiate that two out of the three-replacement post have been paid for by the
District Council. Your Parish Council is funding the third which was made by a local
joinery company, with the painting, re-lettering and installation being carried out by
local volunteers.

Our new Finger Post...work in progress

Parish Entry Gates: As Peter Connell has mentioned in his introduction the Parish
road calming initiative is on-going.
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We do have an initiative of our own to instal Parish Entry gates in four locations.
These gates are seen in most villages and hamlets and serve two main purposes. One
is to flag our boundaries and the second is to ask people to drive carefully through
our Parish!

This is a major project and needs a number of permissions from Essex Highways. The
Parish recently had a Teams call with Olive Porter, the Network assurance — Senior
Engineer Highways. Olive was extremely helpful, we drove through the Parish
virtually and agreed on the locations for the Gates. Our next step is to submit the
appropriate documentation and we anticipate approval for this project by this
Autumn and hopefully the installation will take place later this year.

Simultaneously the Entry Gates are being prepared in the workshop of local resident
David Cole, who along with other volunteers are giving their time free of charge.

The major part of the of this project is being funded by a generous donation.
If you would like more information on the project please contact councillors Hilliard
Brewitt or Pat Bamford

Sign mock-up

Further Initiatives

Daffodil Planting: At the last Parish Council meeting it was agreed that the Parish
would purchase and distribute daffodil bulbs for planting throughout Theydon
Mount.

Street Sign Cleaning: Our existing signage needs cleaning and we plan to organise a
work party to undertake this.

Please contact the Parish Council and get involved!




